

Alltwen Primary School Alltwen Hill Pontardawe SA8 3AB

25.02.2021 Tel: 01792 863275 FAX: 01792 863691

E-Mail: alltwenprimary@npt.school

Web Site: alltwen-primaryschool.j2bloggy.com/ @Alltwen

Our UNICEF right this



Article 2: All children have rights.



COVID Update—Policies and Procedures

Croeso nôl i plant Meithrin i Bl. 2. Welcome back to pupils from Nursey and Bl.2. Thank you also to you our parents/carers for working with us to make the return to school a smooth and successful experience for all. Hopefully we will soon be welcoming all pupils back through the red gate, however, until a date is set l home learning will be provided for all KS2 (Bl.3—6) pupils.

We are continuously evaluating our 'new normal' procedures through discussions with parents, pupils, staff and Governors and will communicate with you any amendments through our regular newsletters.

Together we have kept our pupils safe by...

- 🗴 Not bringing your child to school if they have COVID-19 symptoms, (see overleaf)
- arphi Keeping our pupils in class bubbles throughout the whole day including play and lunch times,
- Providing a staggered drop off and pick up time and location,
- Asking you to wear face coverings at drop off and pick up,
- Reminding you to socially distance at drop off and pick up,
- ✓ Providing a one way system at drop off and pick up, and
- ✓ Asking you to limit one parent/carer at drop off and pick up.

Again this term and where safe to do so we are passionate and determined to provide a wealth of experiences and memories for <u>all</u> of our pupils. Please see the dates below.

If you would like to discuss the content of this newsletter or any other aspect of school please contact the school office.

Regards, #keepsafe Mr Hyett

World Book Day

As a whole school we will be celebrating World Book day on Friday 23rd April. More information to follow.



Red Nose Day

As a whole school we will be celebrating Red Nose day on Friday 19th March. More information to follow.

** St. David's Day

** We feel that it is important that all of **

our pupils celebrate Dydd Gwyl ** Dewi, therefore we are encouraging * our children to wear their St. David's day costume or something red * on March 1st and again on March 22nd. On the 22nd March class pho- * tographs will be shared to all through HWB.

<u>Positive Test Result</u>

In the event of your child receiving a positive **p** test result please use either link to share 🖟 This information 🖫 this information with us. will be shared with Public Health Wales and the Track, Trace and Protect team.



https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx? id=Ug4 TzS3ZEGUCRtgHRR5k6yvOdYk6dRFgoCtwn1yRnNUN1ROUTdFQ0dSV1JLSEY 5QkVLT01XRzFYRS4u

Thank you, Diolch yn fawr.

Parent Pay



Please remember to utilise the Parent Pay system to pay for your school lunches. For more information please contact the Dilch yn faw





Peidiwch ag anfon eich plentyn i'r ysgol os ydynt yn dangos unrhyw symptomau COVID-19

Don't send your child to school if they have any COVID-19 symptoms

PESWCH CYSON NEWYDD pesychu llawer am fwy nag awr, neu 3 neu fwy o byliau o beswch mewn 24 awr.



A NEW CONTINUOUS COUGH - coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24hrs.

TYMHEREDD UCHEL eu brest neu'u cefn yn teimlo'n boeth i'w gyffwrdd



HIGH TEMPERATURE - their chest or back feel hot to touch

COLLI'R SYNHWYRAU
AROGLI NEU FLASU NEU
NEWID IDDYNT - ni allant
arogli na blasu unrhyw beth,
neu mae eu synnwyr arogli
neu flas yn wahanol i'r arfer.



A LOSS OR CHANGE TO YOUR SENSE OF SMELL OR TASTE - they cannot smell or taste anything, or their sense of smell or taste is different to normal.

Rhaid i'ch plentyn hunanynysu yn syth.

Ffoniwch 119 neu archebwch brawf ar-lein drwy llyw.cymru/coronafeirws

Os mai dim ond trwyn yn rhedeg neu symptomau annwyd eraill sydd gan eich plentyn a dim symptmau COVID-19 uchod, nid oes angen prawf COVID-19. Gall eich plentyn fynd i'r ysgol os yw'n ddigon da i wneud hynny.

Os nad ydych yn siŵr a yw symptomau eich plentyn yn symptomau COVID-19 neu symptomau tebyg i annwyd, defnyddiwch y gwiriwr symptomau; https://gov.wales/checkyour-symptoms-see-ifyou-need-coronavirusmedical-help

Your child must selfisolate immediately.

Phone 119 or book a test online at

gov.wales/coronavirus

If your child only has a runny nose or other coldlike symptoms, and none of the above symptoms a COVID-19 test isn't required. Your child can go school if they are well enough to do so.

If you are unsure if your child's symptoms are COVID-19 or cold-like symptoms please use the symptom checker; https://gov.wales/check-your symptoms-see-lf-you-need-coronavirus-medica help

Cadw Cymru'n Ddiogel. Keep Wales Safe, Dal ati i Ddysgu, Keep Wales Learning,